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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Audit Committee Meeting 

Monday, October 1, 2018
Time: 1:30 p.m. 

Location: D4-16

Present:  Laura Huntley (chair), Dr. Isabel Garcia, Dr. Valeria Gordan, Dr. John Hardeman, Laura Huntley, and Jean Sweitzer 
Guests:   Barbara Boyd, Purvis Gray & Company, Trey Presnell, Purvis Gray & Company, and Jim Wold 
Excused: Dr. Cesar Migliorati, Curtis Reynolds
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	Dr. Garcia called the meeting to order at 1:34 p.m. She thanked the group, welcomed guests and asked everyone to introduce themselves.

	No action required.

	Minutes from Prior Audit Committee Meeting
	The minutes from the last Audit Committee held on September 25, 2017 were approved previously by electronic vote but were included as information.
	No action required.

	Presentation of Audit Report by the Audit Firm
	Barbara Boyd will serve as a new partner from Purvis Gray for the Faculty Associates, Inc. audit for the next 3-5 years. Trey Presnell serves as the manager for the audit and is in his fourth year. Ms. Boyd announced that she was proud to report a clean audit with no issues. 
Mr. Presnell reviewed the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report for the period ending June 30, 2018. An unmodified “clean” opinion, the highest level provided, was received for the FY18 audit.

The balance sheet or statement of net position is included on page 6. Cash is up by $3.3M, a consistent trend for the corporation. 
Net Accounts Receivable (A/R) is down by 9%. The allowance for doubtful accounts is down by 30%. The college has a policy for physically writing off accounts greater than 2.5 years old.
The net position is $19.5M and there is now a 14-month operating reserve, a strong position. The accrued cash is designed for facilities projects and/or future capital expenditures.
The income statement is included on page 7. Professional fees are up by $500,000 and would have been higher except for hurricane closures. The net income for the year was $3.6M. Notes are provided beginning on page 9; there are no significant modifications to the notes.
Page 13 includes the schedule of revenues, expenses and changes in net position of transfers from the component unit. These are unaudited and reflect the actual expenses paid through UF AEF funds. At the end of FY18 there is $2.6M of clinical funds in PeopleSoft. 
A letter regarding internal controls starts on page 14. No material weaknesses were reported, nor were there significant internal control weaknesses found. 

A separate letter is included entitled “Communication with Those Charged with Governance.” Note 5 and Note 6 reference those items that are the most significant disclosures. Mr. Presnell reported that there were no issues during the audit, nor were there issues for correction, material misstatements or improvement noted and lastly, no adjustments were made. The team was well prepared for the audit. The Form 990 is being prepared by Purvis Gray.

	ACTION: The approved Audit Report will be shared with the full Board at today’s meeting.


	Audit Committee Discussion of Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report
	After a motion to approve, the Audit Committee voted unanimously to approve the FY18 Financial Statements. 
	The audit report was accepted as presented to the Audit Committee.

	Adjournment
	The Audit Committee was adjourned and was followed by the Board of Directors meeting.
	No action required.
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